

KENNINGHALL PRIMARY SCHOOL

School Close Kenninghall NR16 2EJ

t l 01953 887286 **e** l office@kenninghall.norfolk.sch.uk

News on the Ninth February

I can not believe that we are already in February and are nearly at 1/2 term already! Thank you so much to all parents, staff and children of Kenninghall Primary who have made me feel so very welcome this term. It has been lovely getting to know all of the children and I feel I am almost there with learning all their names! I have been incredibly impressed with the children's positive attitudes to learning and their exemplary behaviour, super manners and politeness. They are a real credit to the staff and parents.

There have been lots of exciting sporting fixtures since the last newsletter and a few changes at the school.

Senior Teacher

Mr Ambrose has taken on the role of Senior teacher which means he will be in charge of the school in my absence. Mr Butcher has taken on the role of Pastoral manager which means he will deal with any behaviour issues in my absence. We now have a very clear tiered system for dealing with issues should they arise. For any issue with your child, your first port of call should always be the class teacher. If they are unable to resolve the issue, then please arrange to speak with Mr Butcher or Mr Ambrose. I should be the last resort should the issue still not be resolved at this point.

Internet Safety Week

Mr Butcher has organised an Internet Safety Week this coming week. Children will take part in a variety of activities in their classes. Keeping our children safe online is of the utmost importance to us all and is an area which I know worries parents a lot. We are looking to organise an evening when parents can come in to school to hear of ways in which you can help to keep your children safe online at home. I will let you know when we are able to organise this.

Term Dates

Spring Term 2020

Monday 6th January

to

Thursday 2nd April

Half Term

Monday 17th February to

Friday 21st February

Summer Term 2020

Tuesday 21st April to Tuesday 21st

July

Half Term

Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May

Autumn Term 2020

Monday 7th September

То

Friday 18th December

Half Term

Friday 23rd October to Friday 30th October

are not the same as the Norfolk

Model Calendar

Dates for your Diary 2020

Week Beginning 10th February-Internet Safety week

Thursday 13th February-Friends Valentine's Disco 3:15 - 5pm

Friday 14th February-Break up for 1/2 term holiday

Monday 24th February - Return to school

Week beginning 2nd March Book Week

Thursday 5th March-World Book Day - dress as a book character

Friday 6th March-KS1 & KS2 Racket Pack event for some pupils

Monday 9th March - 3.30 - Norfolk Lakes Residential Parents Meeting-details to follow

Tuesday 10th March-South Norfolk Tag Rugby event

Tuesday 17th March-Parents Consultation afternoon

Wednesday 18th March Group Photos

Thursday 19th March-Parents Consultation evening

Tuesday 24th March-Tag Rugby event year 3/4

Wednesday 25th March-KS1 Multiskills event

Monday 30th March –Wednesday 1st April-Leopards Residential to Norfolk Lakes

Thursday 2nd April - break up for Easter

Monday 4th May 2020 - in school NOT a Bank Holiday

Bank Holiday on Friday 8th May

11th May - 15th May-Year 6 SATs Week

Tuesday 30th June - Sports morning and picnic

Remember...

We do our best to keep you informed of all dates which might affect you, however these are subject to change. Please visit our website regularly to ensure you stay informed.

http://www.kenninghallprimaryschool.com/ and follow us on Twitter @kenninghallsch



Friends of Kenninghall News

A reminder from the Friends that the Valentine's Disco is being held in the school hall on Thursday 13th February from 3:15 until 5pm. Forms are available from the School Office if you haven't yet completed one for your child. These **MUST** be returned by Tuesday 11th February. Please remember to state whether your child would like a cheese or a ham roll.

Don't forget the weekly cake raffle - to be in with a chance of taking home a delicious cake for the weekend all you need to do is to buy a raffle ticket, just 20p, on the playground every Friday morning. The draw takes place during Good Work assembly in the afternoon. The Friends are also in the process of buying a 'Friendship bench' for the school. They are currently running a competition for the children to come up with a slogan which will then feature on the bench. Many thanks to all the Friends for all that they do to enhance the experiences of the children at our school.

Music Lessons

I have been delighted with the response from you all regarding music lessons - there are lots of budding musicians out there it seems. I am going to pursue this now sourcing some instrument teachers for the chosen instruments and will contact the parents of the children who have shown an interest.

Tag Rugby Success

Mr Ambrose and Ms Bailey took 2 teams of tag rugby players from Leopard Class to play in a Cluster event at Old Buckenham High School on Tuesday. In the qualifying competition, the Kenninghall team played extremely well and finished in first place, they now go on to represent the Cluster at the South Norfolk event in March. The other team came 2nd in their competition missing out on 1st place by

Kenninghall were voted 'team of the day' because of their friendliness and their fantastic attitude! Well done to both teams for your fabulous attitude and manners.

3 tries!



Good Work Assemblies

It has been wonderful to be able to celebrate the achievements of our children in our new good work assemblies on Friday afternoons. Many thanks to the parents who have been able to come in to share their children's achievements with them.

Website

Find out what has been happening in your child's class by logging onto the school website which can be accessed at:

http://www.kenninghallprimaryschool.com/

Many thanks for your support - Miss Hanton